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I11.

These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting

South Plainfield Public Library
Board of Trustees Meeting
Meeting Minutes
January 10, 2011

Call to Order — The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m. by Eric Aronowitz,
Board President.

Mr. Aronowitz announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with
the Open Public Meetings Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was
published in the official newspapers, 7he Observer, the Courier News, and the
Home News Tribune and posted by the City Clerk on the Public Meetings Bulletin
Board.

Roll Call —Present: Eric Aronowitz, Robert Bengivenga, Stephanie Bonanno,
Christine Faustini, Nina Rohrer, Sue Goulet, Gary Bowen and Gary Jones.
Excused: Eleanor Haines.

Staff and Guests: Library Director Sundra Randolph, Ken Morgan, Cheryl Nagel
Smiley, Libby Barsky, Tom Laskowski, Danielle Aronowitz, Phyllis Aronowitz,
Donna Egan, Pat Massey, Mr. Bonanno, and Frank Lemos.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2012

Opén nominations for President — Gary Jones nominated Eric Aronowitz. Robert

Bengivenga nominated Gary Jones. Mr. Jones declined the nomination.
Stephanie Bonanno nominated Robert Bengivenga. Mr. Bengivenga declined the

nomination. The nominations were closed. A roll call vote was taken.
Robert Bengivenga No

Stephanie Bonanno Abstained

Christine Faustini  Yes

Gary Jones Yes
Gary Bowen Yes
Nina Rohrer Yes
Eric Aronowitz Yes
Sue Goulet Abstained

The vote was five yes votes for Mr. Aronowitz, one no vote and two abstentions.
Mr. Aronowitz is the President for 2012.
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Open nominations for Vice President — Eric Aronowitz nominated Gary Jones.
There were no other nominations. The nominations were declared closed. A roll
call vote was taken.

Robert Bengivenga Yes
Stephanie Bonanno Yes
Christine Faustini Yes
Gary Jones Yes
Gary Bowen Yes
Nina Rohrer Yes
Sue Goulet Yes
Eric Aronowtiz Yes

Gary Jones nomination for Vice President passed unanimously.

The nomination for Treasurer was opened. Gary Jones nominated Nina Rohrer.
There were no other nominations for Treasurer. The nominations were closed.
A roll call vote was taken.

Robert Bengivenga No
Stephanie Bonanno Yes
Christine Faustini Yes
Gary Jones Yes
Sue Goulet Abstained
Gary Bowen Yes
Nina Rohrer Yes
Eric Aronowitz Yes

Nina Rohrer was elected Treasurer with six yes votes, one no vote and one
abstention.

-Board of Trustees Secretary — Mr. Aronowitz said the Board does not need a

Secretary since the Board hires someone to take the minutes of the meetings.

Mrs. Faustini asked if someone can nominate themselves for an office. Mr.
Aronowitz said no.

Approval of the Minutes of the December 13, 2011 meeting.

Mr. Bengivenga would like more detail in the minutes. He said Ken Morgan had
more to say than appeared in the minutes. Ken asked about the library being
open on Sundays during the summer. He said the library is busy and he could
use the money. A motion was made by Gary Jones to approve the minutes. It
was seconded by Christine Faustini. The motion was approved unanimously.
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Payment of Vouchers — The vouchers were reviewed and signed by Eric
Aronowitz and Gary Jones prior to the Board meeting. A motion was made by
Nina Rohrer to approve the payment of vouchers numbered 9643-9663 in the
amount of $55,692.11. It was seconded by Robert Bengivenga. The motion
passed unanimously.

Mr. Aronowitz said that the payment to Danielle Aronowitz was for
reimbursement for purchasing a Kindle and a Nook e-reader for the library with
her credit card as requested by the Library.

Mr. Bengivenga also would like more details on the Check List each month. He
would like a note on what the check is paying for.

Mr. Bengivenga would also like a total payment at the end of the year for library
consultants, such as Joan Delman, Marvin DeRuyscher, Craig Coughlin, etc.

Reports

a. Expense- the Expense Report was moved for approval by Gary Bowen and
seconded by Christine Faustini. The motion passed unanimously.

b. Cash Receipts — Christine Faustini made a motion to accept the Cash
Receipts report. It was seconded by Nina Rohrer. The motion passed
unanimously.

c. Statistical Report — Nina Rohrer made a motion to accept the Statistical
Report. It was seconded by Christine Faustini. The motion passed
unanimously.

2. Director’s Report-It was moved by Nina Rohrer to accept the Director’s

Report. It was seconded by Stephanie Bonanno. The motion passed
unanimously.

3. Committee Reports-
A. Finance & Budget -

Plant Fund—(Capital Reserve Fund)

Beginning Balance: 12/1/2011 $86,092.47
Checks/Other Debits $ 1,048.00
Deposits/Other Credits $ 949.05
Interest $ 35.39
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Operating Account

Beginning Balance: 12/1 2011  $210,511.78
Checks/Other Debits $ 84,546.70
Deposits/Other Credits $116,640.27
Interest $ 43.51
Ending Balance: 12/31/2011 $242,649.06

NJ Cash Management (Capital Reserve Fund)

Beginning Balance: 11/1/2011 $2,089,171.11
Debits $ 0
Deposits/Other Credits $ 0
Interest | $ 69.60
Ending Balance: 11/30/2011 $ 2,089,240.71

It was moved by Gary Jones to accept the Finance Report. It was seconded by Nina
Rohrer. The motion passed unanimously.

B. Policy Committee — Nothing new to report.

C. Personnel Committee— Nothing to report.

D. Building & Grounds— Nothing to report but Mr. Bengivenga asked if
there had been any recent roof leaks. The Director said no one had
reported any since the roof was repaired.

E. Community Suggestion Box — See Director’s Report

F. Friends of the Library — The Friends gave money to the library for
Children’s programs in 2012.

G. Long Range Planning — Entire Board as a Committee of the Whole —
None

H. Mayor’s Alternate Report — Christine Faustini had nothing to report
at this time.
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L.

Liaison to the Schools Report — Dr. Bowen said he will work so the
schools and library work together.

President’s Report —Mr. Aronowitz thanked Donna Egan for her five
years as a library Trustee and the last year as Vice President. As a
teacher in the high school, Mrs. Egan was a great asset to the Board of
Trustees. We will miss her. |

Mr. Aronowitz welcomed new Trustee, Sue Goulet and said he looks
forward to working with her.

Mr. Aronowitz reported on the search for a new library director. He
said the Search Committee was interviewing six candidates and hopes
to have narrowed the search to 2 or 3 in the next two weeks. There
will have to be a special Board meeting for the whole Board to
interview the final candidates. He would like to announce the new
director at the February meeting in case they have to give 30 days’
notice at their current job.

Mr. Aronowitz asked Dr. Bowen to designate Pat Massey as his
Alternate when he can’t attend library Board meetings and allow Pat
Massey to stay on the Search Committee. Dr. Bowen said yes.

A new Secretary for the Board of Trustees meeting needs to be hired
to take minutes at the meetings. The Board hires the Secretary and
needs to interview applicants and select someone.

Mr. Aronowitz will pass out Board Committee assignments next month.
If a Trustee has a preference for a committee, please let him know
and he will try to accommodate.

Mr. Aronowitz had a meeting with FEMA to sign all the documents
necessary to submit the library’s request for reimbursement for flood-
related costs.

Mr. Aronowitz talked to Glenn Cullen and the Borough Engineer about
the need to raise the library building 2-3 feet. They indicated that the
old part of the library may not need to be raised, only the new part.
This needs to be looked into.

Mr. Aronowitz wished the director well on her surgery the next day and
hoped for a speedy recovery.

Old Business: None.
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for discussion of the hiring of a new library director will be open to the public.
Mr. Aronowitz said no. Ms. Nagel-Smiley said she was sorry that Donna Egan did
not reapply for library Trustee because she brought expertise as a teacher in the
high school. She was also sorry to hear that Pat Massey was not on the Board
after serving as the Superintendent of Schools Alternate for 20 years and was
past President of the School Librarians Association. She was a valuable asset to
the library also because she is the high school librarian.

Frank Lemos asked if the Board of Trustees minutes can't be put on the library
website. That will make it easier for everyone to know what is happening at the
library. The director and Mr. Aronowitz said that the library will start doing that.

Donna Egan thanked everyone for the nice compliments. She said she sent
email to Trustees. She has been busy with family concerns. She also
acknowledged all that Pat Massey had done as a Trustee over the past 20 years.

Christine Faustini made a motion to close the Public Comment session. It was
seconded by Gary Jones. The motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Bengivenga never saw a bill from Craig Coughlin, library lawyer, last year. Mr.
Aronowitz said we never got one. Mr. Bengivenga would like the consultants proposals
put out ahead of time next year. Proposals should be solicited from a number of
people.

IX. New Business-

1. Mr. Bengivenga made a motion to select the official library
newspapers for 2012 — Home News Tribune, Courier News and the
Observer. It was seconded by Nina Rohrer. The motion passed
unanimously.

2. Nina Rohrer made a motion to hire Craig Coughlin as the library
lawyer for 2012 at $125.00 per hour, not to exceed $2,000. It was
seconded by Gary Jones. The motion passed unanimously.

3. Mr. Bengivenga made a motion to approve Andrew S. Keraga for
building maintenance at $60 per hour, not to exceed $5,000. The
motion was seconded by Gary Jones. The motion passed
unanimously.

4. Nina Rohrer made a motion to approve Joan Delman as website
administrator/creator at an hourly cost of $39.00 per hour, not to
exceed $7,500. The motion was seconded by Christine Faustini.
The motion passed unanimously.
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supplemental accounting services at $75.00 per hour, not to exceed
$5,000. The motion was seconded by Nina Rohrer. The motlon
passed unanimously.

6. Ms. Rohrer made a motion to approve Majestic Enterprlses Art
Walter, for computer services at $75.00 per hour, not to exceed
$5,000. The motion was seconded by Gary Jones. The motion
carried unanimously.

7. Christine Faustini made a motion to approve the 2012 Library
Holiday schedule with the library being closed on Christmas Eve and
the library open New Year’s Eve 9:00 — 12:30. The motion was
seconded by Mr. Bengivenga. The motion passed unanimously.

8. Gary Jones made a motion to accept the 2012 Library Board of
Trustees meeting schedule with a meetlng change in February from
February 14" to Wednesday, February 15%. The library will close at
6:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Robert Bengivenga. The
motion passed unanimously.

9. Ms. Rohrer made a motion to approve the Sunday library schedule
for six months. The schedule will be reviewed before the summer
hours begin. The motion was seconded by Robert Bengivenga. The
motion passed unanimously.

10. Ms. Rohrer made a motion to authorize the library director to
purchase library materials. It was seconded by Mr. Bengivenga.
The motion passed unanimously.

11. Ms. Rohrer made a motion to approve the contract of Hodulik &
Morrison for the 2011 library audit for $3,000. It was seconded by
Gary Jones. The motion passed unanimously.

12. Mr. Bengivenga made a motion to hold a special Board of Trustees
meeting on Thursday, January 26, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the
municipal conference room to interview the final candidates for
library director. The motion was seconded by Gary Jones. The
motion passed unanimously.

13. Mr. Bengivenga made a motion to put the library Board of Trustee
minutes and statistics on the library website as suggested by Frank
Lemos. The motion was seconded by Stephanie Bonanno. The
motion passed unanimously.

X. Trustee Remarks -
Sue Goulet — She said she was honored to be appointed the library Board of Trustees.

Stephanie Bonanno welcomed Sue Goulet to the Board.
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serving on the library Board.

Christine Faustini welcomed Sue Goulet. She thanked Donna Egan for serving on the
Board of Trustees. She wished Sunnie Randolph good luck with her surgery.

Nina Rohrer said Happy New Year, welcome to Sue Goulet and Dr. Bowen. She
thanked Donna Egan and Pat Massey for all they contributed to the Board and that they
will be missed.

Gary Jones wished everyone a Happy New Year. He wished Sunnie Randolph good luck
with her surgery and welcome to Sue Goulet and Dr. Bowen.

Gary Bowen thanked Pat Massey for all she has contributed to the library Board of
Trustees. He wished Sunnie Randolph good luck.

Eric Aronowitz wished everyone a prosperous, happy New Year. He said it should be an
exciting year with a new library director, working toward a larger building and no more
hurricanes. Hopefully everyone can work together to make the library bigger and

better.

X. Adjournment-— Gary Jones made a motion to adjourn. It was seconded by Robert
Bengivenga. The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Sunnie Randolph, Library Director




